
Dear Friends in the Lord,

We have now more details concerning the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries. We 
have discovered that the buyer DID have the right to sell on the property because of the kind of sale it 
was, that is the property being sold in three parts and not all at once. However, he only had the right to 
do this if he had paid us the money which he hasn't done ! There was a first hearing to put all the details 

of the case together on the 22nd of October and the next hearing will be on the 17th of December. This is
when the real case will get underway and when the lawyers will start to defend our cause.
We have also discovered that the solicitor who allowed the second sale of the property, our original 
buyer's solicitor, risks to be struck off the list of solicitors as he should have made sure that payment had 
been made before 'handing over' the property for resale. The whole thing is a mess but is in the Lord's 
hands. We have acted innocently, perhaps naively, and we look to the Lord for justice to be done.
Sorry if we are boring you with this but many have written to us saying that they are praying about this 
matter, and we wanted to bring you up to date with what's happening.

Activities in the church are fairly quiet at the moment, but another Alpha couples' course will be starting 
up at the beginning of December. It looks as if couples who are not Christians could well attend this 
course, which is what we want to see happening, of course, so this is encouraging. We will let you know 
what transpires in due course.
Our beginnings with our full-time worker are most encouraging and we are working well together as a 
team.

We have a rather important health issue to share with you concerning Alison. Since last week she has had
double vision. She sees double if looking through both eyes but sees normally if she covers up one eye, 
one or other. She has seen different doctors and has had various tests. They haven't yet come to a clear 
diagnosis, but everyone is agreed that this has nothing to do with her present eye problem for which she 
is receiving eye injections. A mini stroke seems to have been ruled out and it seems to be coming from a 
blocked nerve somewhere.
She has had a blood test which seems normal enough and she has an MRI scan to get on Wednesday. 
Please pray for this as she is very claustrophobic, and the idea of the MRI scan scares her.
We would appreciate your prayers for this as it is very uncomfortable, quite frightening at times and quite
stressful.

We thank you again for your fellowship with us in prayer and we join again in sending our very warm 
greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.
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